White, Jt. 5, School

Teacher—Raymond Snyder Reporter—Gerald Stefan

Back to school again after seven days absence during which everybody was snowed in including the teacher.

The fifth grade and sixth have started to make an outline on "Our Town Government." The seventh and eighth grade are finishing their history books. This week and soon will begin to make an outline on "Our National Government."

On Monday we had our regular school meeting in which we chose children for weekly duties. We also voted candidates into

office for a month. The are as follows: president, Doris Frank; vice president, Jeannette Pfalz; secretary, Donald Shaw; treasurer, Paul Sigrist; and librarian, James Schmidt.

Those on the spelling list as the three highest are: Donald Shaw 98.46; Joyce Stefan 96.32; and Gerald Stefan 95.06.

Those having perfect attendance for the school year are: Joyce, Wayne, Roger, and Nancy Stefan, and LeJune Schilling.

Gerald, Joyce and Nancy Stefan have joined the Neosho Lucky Clover 4-H Club. Paul Sigrist has completed one year of 4-H club work.